Ballymoney National School,
Ballineen,
Co. Cork.
Phone: 023-8847583

									4th April 2022

Dear Parents,

Swimming
[bookmark: _GoBack]Swimming lessons begin on Tuesday 26th April for all pupils. There will be four instructors and four different ability groups. The cost of the six weeks of lessons is €40 per pupil. Please send the money into the school before Friday 8th April.

Refreshments
Refreshments will be served to the parents at the Community Easter Egg Hunt. The refreshments will be tea, coffee and biscuits. It was decided at the PTA meeting that each family would be asked to send in one packet of biscuits to the school for the refreshments. Please send them into the school before Friday 8th April.

School Bus
The closing date for applications for the school bus for the 2022-23 school year is Friday 29th April. Applications should be made online to www.buseireann.ie. If any pupils live more than 3.2 kilometres from the school and they are not offered school transport, they may be entitled to a remote rural area grant. To avail of the grant, they must first apply for school transport by Friday 29th April. When they are refused school transport, the option of availing of the grant will be offered. Please note that you cannot avail of the grant if you have not applied on time and been refused school transport.

Active School Committee
The Active School Committee has set us a running challenge. We are running to some famous tourist attractions from around the country. So far we have run to Fota Wildlife Park, Cape Clear and we are running to Doneraile Park at the moment. Every morning we each run one kilometre. The kilometres are all added together and our collective effort is recorded on a map of Ireland. Please remind your children to wear runners to school each day.

Supervalu Tokens
Supervalu are handing out tokens for schools called 'Save the Bees' until 12th May. If anyone happens to shop in Supervalu, please collect the tokens if they are offered to you. We are not asking anyone to shop in Supervalu unless they usually do. There is a prize draw of €50,000 to be divided equally between ten schools.

Packs for Ukrainians
The Irish Red Cross have contacted the church and suggested a very practical way that we can help refugees.The Irish Red Cross has teams at Cork Airport and also at the port when ferries come in. On arrival (most arriving with virtually nothing) small welcome packs of essentials are given to every arrival in a zip lock bag. Attached is a list of eight items that each refugee needs on arrival, depending on their age. If the pupils or their extended family would like to make up a welcome pack in a zip lock bag, they can bring them into school until Friday 29th April. We will deliver them to The Irish Red Cross. Please note that the bottles and items need to be small to fit in a zip lock bag.

Confirmation
Congratulations to Leon and Keelan who were confirmed last week and best wishes to Anna who will be confirmed during the Easter holidays.

Community Easter Egg Hunt
The weather forecast is predicting sunny weather on Saturday 9th April for the Easter Egg Hunt. Please spread the word about the event amongst your friends and neighbours.

